
May 8, 2022 

Dear Parents, Teachers, Staff and Community Members of Hollins High School this is 
Principal Robert Florio with your weekly update: 

 Shout out to all the Moms out there on this Mother’s Day. We appreciate your 
sacrifice, dedication, love and devotion to your children and families – you are 
appreciated today and always 

 Thanks to all our volunteers and donators who helped make Teacher Appreciation 
week a wonderful experience for our staff. Special shout out to Ms. Nida Quartararo 
for organizing and creating all the special treats. To Ms. Megan Zemaitis our 
Volunteer Coordinator and Ms. Becca Alt our AP Secretary for securing food, treats 
and surprises. To our staff we love and appreciate you 

 Congratulations to our Boys Varsity Baseball Team who won the District 
Championship last week defeating Seminole 5-4 in 10 innings. This was the first time 
our Varsity Baseball Team has won the PCAC and District Championship in the same 
year – Ever 

o The boys will take on Jefferson High School in a Regional Quarterfinal game 
at Hollins on Tuesday May 10 at 7 pm. Tickets will be available on Gofan.co – 
tickets are priced by FHSAA and every patron even those sitting on the fence 
line will need to purchase a ticket. We appreciate your support and 
cooperation. Wear your Royal blue and support our crew! 

 FSA/EOC/AICE and AP testing is in full swing this week and for the rest of the school 
year 

o Please have your student on time, rested and ready to do their best 
o School starts at 7:10 am – its early in August and especially in May – please 

assist with getting our students to class on time 
o 9th and 10th graders are utilizing their school issued laptops for all FSA/EOC 

tests. Please have your student bring their laptops to school fully charged and 
with their chargers for testing 

o Our school grade is determined on testing 95% of our students and their 
proficiency level or growth from last year to this year. If every student shows 
up and does their best, we can and will accomplish our goals 

 WE will be taking our Biology EOC this Saturday May 14th 
o Breakfast and review start at 8:30 am in our gymnasium 
o Students should report and be dropped off at our gym 

 Extended Learning will continue every Monday through Thursday in our Media 
Center from 2 to 3 pm. Teachers from all core area academics are available to assist 
your student with homework, test preparation and tutoring 

 Summer Bridge Registration has begun. We will host Summer Bridge this year 
featuring: 

o Algebra EOC Prep 



o Algebra Credit Recovery 
o ACT Reading Prep 
o ACT Math Prep 
o Dates for two sessions starting June 6 through June 23rd and June 

27th through July 13 
o Please find the registration link on our school’s website 

 Student Academic Awards will be distributed in a school assembly during the last 
block of school on Friday May 13 

 Graduation is Friday May 20th at 7:30 am Tropicana Field. That is a school day. Any 
student coming to school that day will be supervised in the Cafeteria. It is the last 
day of school before underclassmen exams start on Monday May 23rd. We will 
abbreviate the periods, so students can go to all their even day classes that day. 
Details on our graduation can be found on our school’s website 

Enjoy the rest of your evening surrounded by good friends and family in good health 
and high spirits! 

See you at the top! 

 


